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Due to the “SARS” outbreak, “The 4th Fujian District
Symposium” and“The 34 World Huian/Quangang Symposium”
scheduled to be held in May 2003 were postponed. Our
Chinese dumpling festival celebration was also cancelled due
to the same reason. Fortunately, none of our members and
their families was infected by SARS during that period.

Our “4th Huian Cup Golf Tournament” had again obtained
an overwhelming support and generous donation (in cash
or in kind) from our members and friends who made full
use of this opportunity to meet up with the old and new
friends on the golf course as well as during the dinner after
the golf tournament. All participants had the same
perception that the golf prizes are secondary to comradeship
and friendship. We hope to receive the same response
and look forward to organizing another exciting golf
tournament next year.

B2 A S EAE

JE 8K 3T

2003F+ A

AHSEXBREBERARSIBRAELDRNFHA
RIRESFIVPRERER “R RSB K>

ERETEEREIXETE.. EMNEFEBRFRMLMLREETZ .
AR EADIBEEMNMETFTE R R T
EFARERELHHAE. BF. KFE

MITA(P) NO.028/09/2000

FHREED, ENBXASTEZAENSERETL
Eh RFEERTT. FEBEFMBENZFER
T, SAMNESE0S, KEXFHENER
FiHRIAENEASHT ZXE TR

E2004FMRIFEIR, $E3B8EHM. KEREHW
THORBRSERED. FEEL
MeEmEH. BEELEER
FRETFHHNEERRETERTMN ;ﬁ,ﬁ
2R RS thEARSATE B -
X EIE S R SRR R B!
HEAXSHBEZESK. &
ERSRNN L
PR 0
X
e
M=
K9 5t

=
=
/N .

Singapore is currently facing a recession with high
unemployment rate, which has adversely affected the lifestyle
of some of us to a certain extent.As such, we had cancelled
the Huian/Quangang group visit this year due to poor
response from our members. We had also decided to
postpone the solicitation of funds for our building expansion
plan until such time when the recession is over, hopefully
by then our members will be in a better position to support
and donate generously for our building expansion plan.

With the arrival of the year 2004, the term of the 38th
Executive Committee has almost come to the end. | wish
to use this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude to
all the Advisors,Honorary Presidents and Directors, Executive
Committee members and all the members for the kind
support, advice and encouragement that made my term of
Office as President easier and possible.




